T.K. Stone SBDM Meeting February 15, 2018 Minutes 
Agenda
1. Call to Order
1. Opening Business
1. Approval of Agenda
1. Minutes from January
1. Public Comment
1. Old Business
2. Financial statement
1. New Business
3. Student Recognition / Student of the Month / 
3. Continuation of the Grant Packet / FRYSCC
3. Program Assurances Document / Sign off
3. Wellness Policy 6.03
3. Equitable Access to Instruction 3.09
Present: Dawne Swank, Derek Pfeiffer, Toni Perry, Sheryl Hamilton, Heather Paulsen, Bob Ryan, Shawn Sizemore, and Katie Davis. Not Present: Bob Ryan

Meeting called to order at 3:52. Shawn Sizemore made a motion to approve the agenda, Toni Perry seconded this motion. After reviewing the minutes from previous meetings, Shawn Sizemore made a motion to accept the minutes from January with the edit to include the date and agenda of the quorum meeting to approve documents, Heather Paulsen seconded.
In old business the financial statements from January were reviewed. Heather Paulsen made a motion to accept the financial statements and Derek Pfeiffer seconded. While on the topic of finances, Dawne Swank shared about the board meeting on Monday February 19, 2018, and how the meeting will hit upon the topic of how proposed budget cuts will impact Elizabethtown Independent Schools. 
In new business John Michael Hayes has been chosen as the February student of the month, and will be honored at the next board meeting. John Michael had been Tuesday’s teen in the newspaper, and other nice comments from the teachers were shared. 
In Continuation of the Grant Packet, Dawne Swank shared what FRYSCC and explained how the family resource center is used here at T.K. Stone. Proposed budget cuts from the state would hit them hard and they do great things both here at T.K. and in our district. Some of the services they provide are vouchers for clothes for families in need, setting up counseling for students and families, heading the backpack program, and home visits. Dawne Swank then said that she would be signing off of the grant packet to help fund them and she wanted to let the council know.
While the Program assurance document had been approved last month, a sign off sheet was needed. It was passed around and the council signed it.
In the first read of the Wellness Program several questions were asked and potential revisions were suggested. Dawne Swank will investigate to see if a school health committee is needed, and if not the paragraph under school committee that reads “TKS maintains a Coordinated School Health Committee as evidence of PLCS Program Review expectations. Our CSH Committee serves as a resource to create, strengthen and support school policy on the promotion of student health and wellness. This committee will report to the SBDM via meeting minutes to provide updates on school progress of implementation of this policy and other CSH programs.” will be omitted. Under the physical activity before and after school section the statement reading “Our school shall partner with local officials to provide opportunities & safe alternative modes of transportation (i.e. walking, biking) to school.” will also be omitted. Under staff involvement the first bullet should read “The school has strategies for promoting and providing physical activity opportunities for all staff members”. Under snacks in the classroom “gum is not to be chewed at school” has been added due to its removal from the dress code policy and earlier council decision to move it to the wellness policy. The measurement and evaluation section will be reworded to include a health and PE representative and Dawne Swank will share the rewording in the next reading of the policy.
While looking at the Wellness Policy a discussion of problems with parked cars at dismissal and how they impact safety and flow was brought up, and a suggestion of talking to Elizabethtown Police Department and seeing if they could have someone come over and observe the dismissal area and if they had any suggestions for improvement. Dawne Swank said she could contact them and see if they would be willing to do this.
A motion to approve the equitable access to instruction 3:09 was made by Shawn Sizemore, seconded by Heather Paulsen and was passed.
Shawn Sizemore asked a question about the TVs in the cafeteria and the purpose. Dawne Swank shared that she wanted to improve our communicating with students about upcoming events and other information with students through television monitors in the cafeteria. The plan is to have Morningside Elementary, TK Stone, and TKS’s PTO to buy one each, so there would be 3 monitors in the cafeteria. 

Toni Perry made a motion to adjourn, Derek Pfeiffer seconded, and all agreed and the meeting was adjourned at 4:45. 
Draft minutes
